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December 18, 2009
Raymond R. Krause



via email: ray.krause@state.mn.us
Chief Administrative Law Judge

Office of Administrative Hearings

P.O. Box 64620

St Paul, MN  55164-0620


RE:
Subpoena – US Fish & Wildlife Service - Testimony and Documents



Brookings CapX 2020 Transmission Line



OAH Docket: 7-2500-20283-2; MPUC Docket: TL-08-1474
Dear Chief Judge Krause:
I represent NoCapX 2020 and United Citizens Action Network in the above-entitled matter.
Last week at a public hearing in this docket in Henderson, Minnesota, I learned of a letter sent April 30, 2009 to PUC Chair David Boyd as and for scoping comments in the above docket.  Please see attached.  In this letter, USFWS firmly and critically requests that any Minnesota River crossing be “non-aerial,” something not contemplated by the Applicants.  This letter was entered into the record by a member of the public, fully eight months after it was written.  Further, it was not filed or disclosed by any of the parties, neither Minnesota Office of Energy Security, the Public Utilities Commission, nor the Applicants, all of whom received this letter.  Since that time, several other USFWS letters have been disclosed and entered into the record.  Testimony regarding the position of USFWS must be part of the record, and cross-examination is necessary to inform the record.
We have a similar situation with the Department of Transportation, where David Seykora is now providing invaluable information.  Late discovery and disclosure of federal agency comments was an issue in the Mesaba case as well.  The ability to route this transmission project could well depend on the position of US Fish and Wildlife and its position should be public and made part of the record.

Thank you for your kind consideration. 

Very truly yours, 
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Carol A. Overland

Attorney at Law

cc: 
Parties of Record & NoCapX 2020 and United Citizens Action Network
Enclosures
